On January 23, 2007, Sandra Richmond asked the following question regarding item AC3-Cooperative Agreement with United Way of Palm Beach

REQUEST:

How will we measure the effectiveness of this facilitator?  We are failing to achieve in this area, what else could this money be spent for?

RESPONSE:

The effectiveness of this facilitator will be measured by an increase in the number of students with disabilities who attain and maintain employment in our community.  If we do not see an increase in this number, we terminate the agreement.  The agreement automatically terminates in June 2008.  We look at the numbers quarterly starting in June 2007.  

Transition is one of the most challenging aspects of IDEA and this School District recognizes that it cannot and should not be the sole provider of transition services to students with disabilities if we expect them to be contributing members of the community.  The purpose of the Transition Council (as described in the cooperative agreement) is to bring the community and business players to the table, develop a course of action and “bottom line” find appropriate training and employment opportunities for our students. 

As the School District and community recognize that employment is an extremely weak area for persons with disabilities, it is believed that we have to try something that has not been tried anywhere in the country.  Working with the United Way brings community recognition to the issue and players to the table.

